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SUBJECT/TITLE
Document notation procedures

SPONSOR
Representative Lonnie Napier

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban-County

X
Charter County
X
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County clerks

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
 
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 402 amends sections of KRS Chapters 382 and 426 to require, rather than allow, county clerks to make marginal entries on certain types of records, mainly mortgage-related documents on file in clerks' offices.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 402 on local governments is indeterminable. The bill amends KRS 382.360, KRS 360.470, KRS 382.290, and KRS 426.715 to require clerks' offices to make marginal entries on certain documents, in large part, those related to deeds and mortgages. Some of the entries required by the bill will be multiple, for example in the "margin of record" and in a "marginal entry record." The affected statutes currently give clerks' offices the option of making the marginal record entries, although current practice statewide is for clerks to receive a separate release document, which is placed on file. Clerks' offices receive $9 for receiving the acknowledgment and recording and certifying each deed of release of a mortgage or lien. Clerks' offices also can charge $3 for each additional notation. In the past, and before the current practice of accepting a release document, clerks' offices usually made a single marginal entry on affected documents. According to various members of the Kentucky County Clerks' Association, the bill will require even more work for clerks' offices than was required before adoption of the current more efficient practice related to release documents.

While requirements of the bill will impact office procedures, a broader effect may be on microfilming processes being used increasingly by clerks' offices, according to Clerks' Association representatives. For example, clerks' offices are routinely keeping microfilmed versions of legal documents, such as mortgages, deeds, and the like. But having to undertake the marginal notations called for in the bill will render affected microfilm versions of documents useless or require clerks' offices to update their microfilm image each time a document receives a marginal notation, at an unknown cost. Clerks' offices began microfilming documents a few years ago at the request of the Kentucky Department for Libraries and Archives.
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